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Dear Ones of Alderwood…thank you so 
much for partnering with us, for your 
prayers and financial support. You mean 
so much to us! Things have changed a lot 
with Zoom, school at home, conference 
call funerals, and just having to stay 
at home more. But the work must go 
on! We keep finding ways to meet the 

needs of others…some are more effective than others. Dan 
spends most mornings at the office with his mom along, as 
she does much better when she is with him. He also works 
from home as necessary. He’s done several funerals…one 
in-person and we have attended several, one of which was 
a best friend of his. So sad. Another one was for the wife of 
one of our pastors. Dan also cares for his mom 24/7. This is 
exhausting for all of us (we do try to get help as necessary). 
Dan did an awesome job with Danielle and school in the 
spring. We are very thankful that school started August 3 
and is in-person (mostly outdoors). Teachers and staff are 
doing a great job! Dani went back to gymnastics in May, but 
we miss the meets. She continues with piano…thankful for 
some normalcy in her life. She and Dan finished a treehouse 
over the summer, too!
We are not sure what the Christmas outreaches will look 
like this year, but God does. Looking forward to sharing 
the gospel among the Natives again! A few churches have 
continued to meet as they are so small. Others have gone 
with conference calls. Some have quit all together which 
is sad and will be hard to start up again. Grey Mountain 
Bible Church’s gym was used as a distribution center by the 
Navajo Nation Christian Response Group. They collected 
and dispersed food and cleaning supplies to those in need 
on the reservation. They have discontinued doing this now, 
and the quarantine rules have recently been cut in half. 
Some churches are now meeting on Saturday evenings, as 
Sundays they are encouraged to stay home. There is still a 
lot of fear among the Navajo. Please keep us in your prayers 
as we try to bring the peace of God to them. It almost feels 
like a restart or reset. We are thankful that God has it all in 
His perfect plan! 
Thank you again for all you do in support of us!!
Love, 
Daniel, Beth, and Danielle
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get you more information. 
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EVENTS AND INFO

WELCOME BACK CHURCH FAMILY!
We are thrilled to be holding Sunday worship services INSIDE the 
auditorium again! Please RSVP every Sunday as we are limited to 
200 people at each service until we reach phase 3.
Our desire as a church, from the elders to the staff, is to do all we can to 
make decisions based on your safety and health. That means, among 
many other things, that we follow the guidelines of our governing 
officials. Masks are required and we need to adhere to social distancing 
rules, so families need to sit together. 
More information is available on our website: alderwood.cc.

We also offer an ONLINE WORSHIP EXPERIENCE (including a message 
for kids & students) via the ACC app or our website: alderwood.cc/online

For more ways to connect, Like and Follow our Facebook page: 
Alderwood Community Church.
You can also find us on Instagram: alderwoodcc

If have not been receiving weekly emails from Alderwood Community 
Church, please check your junk email folder...if you still don’t see 
anything, send your current email to us at ReachUs@amcc.org with 
instructions to update your personal information.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is up and running! Come by on 
Tuesdays (9am to 3pm) or Saturday mornings with any donations 
you have...a list of items needed and the address can be found at 
alderwood.cc/compassion

Visit our website to find out about upcoming events like the Men’s Fall 
event on the 17th.
Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events

Seniors! Have you heard that we have a mid-week worship and Bible 
study just for you? Every Tuesday at 10:00am we gather for a time of 
hymn singing together. Then from 10:30 to 11:30 we offer three different 
classes for in-depth Bible teaching.
More information at alderwood.cc/seniors


